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HON. RISA N. HONTIVEROS 
Senator 
Senate of the Republic of the Philippines 
 
Dear Senator Hontiveros, 
 
 I am honored to transmit to you the statement of the Hon. MOTEGI 
Toshimitsu, Foreign Minister of Japan, on the occasion of the fifth year 
marking the UN Arbitral Tribunal’s award regarding the dispute between 
the Philippines and China in the South China Sea.  
 

The statement affirms our continuing support for the peaceful 
settlement of and a rules-based approach to the dispute. It underscores 
our strong objection to maritime claims in the South China Sea that are 
inconsistent with the UNCLOS and to unilateral attempts to use force and 
coercion to reinforce such claims. Finally, it expresses Japan’s firm 
commitment to work closely with ASEAN and other countries toward 
ensuring a free and open Indo-Pacific. 
 
 Please accept, the assurances of my highest consideration. 
 

        Most sincerely, 

 
 
        KOSHIKAWA Kazuhiko 
        Ambassador of Japan 

   


